Dear Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church

I trust you are all keeping well and safe and still managing to avoid the Covid19 bug.

There is not much e-News extra this week.
Sunday Service 23rd August 2020

We are pleased that our Bishop Paul Ferguson, Bishop of Whitby, is again able to be with us for the morning service at 11.00am on Sunday 23rd August 2020 which is Trinity 11 in the calendar; Bishop Paul will be leading a service of Holy Communion. If you are able to join us for the service please remember to bring a face covering to wear. If you are unable to join us then we are pleased to send you a copy of this week’s service sheet for “worship-at-home”, prepared by Joan Mason.
Stainton Annual Meetings – Sunday 6th September 2020.

If you are on the Stainton Church Electoral Roll you should have received from me yesterday a message with papers for the Stainton Annual Meetings (the Meeting of Parishioners to elect Churchwardens, and the Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM)) which we are holding after the 11.00am service on Sunday 6th September 2020. That day is Reader Sunday and I am informed by the reliable grapevine that Joan Mason, our Lay Reader, will lead the service. The PCC very much hopes that Church Members will come to the service and stay for the Annual Meetings (which should be finished by 1.00pm); and that Church Members will be praying and thinking about who to nominate for the vacant Church Warden, Deanery Synod Rep, and Lay PCC Rep positions.
Future Sunday Services

For your diaries you may like to make a note that the services on the next few Sundays will be as follows:

· Sunday 30th August 2020 – a service of Holy Communion led by Bishop Paul Ferguson;

· Sunday 6th September – a non-Eucharistic service led by Joan Mason; and
· Sunday 13th September 2010 – a service of Holy Communion led by Ven Amanda Bloor, Archdeacon of Cleveland.
The future of St Timothy’s, Hemlington

In the e-News Extra for Friday 7th August 2020 I mentioned the proposals from the Diocesan Pastoral Committee to re-unite Hemlington and Stainton. The proposals were discussed by the Stainton PCC at its meeting on Wednesday 12th August 2020 and in my role as PCC Secretary I have written to the Diocese to say that “Stainton PCC is in full agreement with the proposals and is excited by the opportunities that they present”. The Diocesan Pastoral Committee will now consider the views of the proposal expressed by all the Interested Parties (such as Stainton PCC) and will then make a final recommendation to the Archbishop which, if he is in agreement, he will send to the Church Commissioners. The Church Commissioners will then prepare a final proposal for a Pastoral Scheme to unite the two Parishes/Benefices and will then consult again with the Interested Parties. As you can imagine this will not be a (very) fast process but at least there is some light at the end of the pastoral tunnel for the Church Family at St Timothy’s.

With all good wishes

Bob
Mr R G Ardley 
Ashdale House 
26 Meldyke Lane 
Stainton 
Middlesbrough 
TS8 9AU 
Tel:01642-284525 
mailto:bob.ardley@ntlworld.com 
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